
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 21-097/H01 

                                                30th April, 2022 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for May 2022 

To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the 

following matters related to May, 2022. 

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911 to 
contact our Vice Principal, Ms. Ko Ka Foon.             

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 21-097/H01  <Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on School Activities and Special Arrangements for May 2022 
 
Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Opinion:______________________________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

2/5 (Mon) The day following Labour Day (Holiday) All 

3/5 (Tue) 
Resume face-to-face classes for the whole school All 
Wear full summer uniform to school All 

Ordering the Summer Uniform  Students in need 

6/5 (Fri) Dental check P4 

9/5 (Mon) 
The day following the Birthday of the Buddha (Holiday) All 

Mathematics competition Enrolled 

23/5 to 27/5 Book Exhibition All 
25/5 (Wed) A talk for junior levels by a writer P1-3 

26/5 (Thu) 
Understanding Adolescent Project Graduation Ceremony Participants 

A talk for senior levels by a writer P4-6 



School report, March & April 
1. Teacher Professional Development 
a. From 10th to 25th February, Miss Lam Wai Yan participated in an advanced course for Catering 

for Learner Diversity, to explore various students’ special needs, assess the effectiveness of 
learning support and intervention strategies, review, plan and review the special learning needs 
of students in school. 

b. On 27th April, all teachers participated in the Mental Health Promotion Workshop. Teachers 
acquired basic knowledge and skills to identify, care for and support students with mental 
health needs early. 

 
2. Holistic Development of students 
a. Students were vaccinated at Cheung Heng Community Hall on 6th March. Principal Chow was 

there to monitor the situation. Many parents and students participated in the fight against the 
virus. Vaccination is highly effective in preventing severe illness or death in people infected 
with COVID-19. Vaccination not only reduces the spread of the virus in the community, but also 
helps students return to normal school and daily life as soon as possible. 

b. On 21st March, the English Drama Team won several awards in the 2022 New Territories West 
Primary School Drama Contest. In order to ensure the safety of students and aligned with the 
school's epidemic prevention measures, there was not much time for face-to-face training, but 
parents were still very supportive, and students did their best to practice, do rehearsals and 
perform online. During the suspension period, students practiced at home and performed 
online. The students were very cooperative and enthusiastic. The school is glad to see that 
students could work under difficult circumstances to maximize their potential. 

 
3. Home-school Cooperation 
a. The 2nd SMC Meeting was held on 30th April. The Supervisor, the Sponsoring Body Manager 

and the parent representative shared their opinions on the policies and measures of the school 
and provided guidance for the operation and development of the school. 

b. Each year, the school collects approved fees as part of the overall learning expenses of 
students in accordance with the guidelines of the Education Bureau. As of the last academic 
year, the balance was $98,025.52, as shown on the school website. 

c. Parents are requested to check their children's temperature and complete a Rapid Antigen Test 
(RAT) each day before returning to school. They should sign the record form and take a photo 
of the RAT results for checking when necessary. If any student or their family member confirm 
the diagnosis of COVID-19, they have to inform the school immediately, the school will then 
formulate contingency measures. 

 

4. Students’ achievement 
a. Hong Kong School Drama Festival 2021/22 

Award for Outstanding Performer： 4A HUNG TING HIM 5C LAU CHUN IP 
Award for Outstanding Director： Miss Chan Suet Fong 
Our school won Award for Outstanding Cooperation 

b. Our school participated in the "New Territories West Primary School Drama Competition 
2022 " and won the Best Commendable Overall Performance Award, the Outstanding Stage 
Effect Award, the Best Styling Award and the Best Director Award. 

 
The school congratulates the students who have achieved excellent results in all competitions. 
Students at all levels will return to school for face-to-face classes on 3rd May. Please get 
vaccinated as soon as possible, wear masks, clean your hands and strengthen your immune 
system. I wish you all good health and a speedy return to normal life in Hong Kong. 


